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FORTY-FIFTH REGULAR SESSION OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY

“PRESENT AND FUTURE OF THE ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES”

DIALOGUE OF THE HEADS OF DELEGATION, THE SECRETARY GENERAL, AND THE ASSISTANT SECRETARY GENERAL WITH THE HEADS OF DELEGATION OF THE PERMANENT OBSERVERS
REMARKS BY AMBASSADOR MARTIN DAHINDEN

PERMANENT OBSERVER OF SWITZERLAND TO THE OAS
Washington, D.C., June 14, 2015

Distinguished Secretary General,

Distinguished Ministers,

Distinguished Ambassadors and Delegates,

Ladies and Gentlemen:
Switzerland has been an active observer and a friend of the OAS for many years. We will remain committed to the organization and its members in the future as well.

Let me start by joining the previous speakers and congratulating you, Secretary General Almagro, on your new and challenging position. On behalf of my Government, I wish you a successful mandate and look forward to working together with you and your team.

Switzerland considers the OAS to be a key player in the Western Hemisphere, in particular when it comes to promoting democracy, the rule of law and human rights. Through its activities, the organization substantially contributes to peace and stability in the region.

We are therefore proud to renew our commitment to the OAS for the year to come. In that light,

 A few weeks ago, Switzerland signed an agreement to continuously support the work of the Special Rapporteur on Freedom of Expression. I’d like to encourage the new Rapporteur, Mr. Edison Lanza, in his work in promoting freedom of speech, a right which is dear to my Government and constantly needs to be defended.

The OAS can also count on Switzerland when it comes to election observation missions. In the current year, we are contributing to the missions in Mexico, Guatemala and Haiti. And we are not just providing financial support – we are also sending people onsite to help build up new expertise.

In addition, Switzerland is pursuing its commitment to the Mission to Support the Peace Process in Colombia through the participation of a Swiss specialist in transitional justice. For many years, we have been active supporters of the Colombian peace process and are hopeful that these efforts will eventually lead to lasting stability.

Security continues to be a great challenge, and we are convinced that this challenge needs to be addressed with concrete action.

This is why, this coming August, we will be hosting, together with the IADB, a seminar on security sector reform in the Hemisphere – and we would greatly welcome involving the OAS Secretariat in

this endeavor.

Secretary-General, Distinguished Ministers,

Distinguished Ambassadors and Delegates,

Ladies and gentlemen:

Talking about security let me close by informing you about an initiative of great importance to my Government:
At a time in which the world is facing a proliferation of violent non-state actors – and not only in the Middle East – Switzerland is very actively engaged in the prevention of violence and terrorism by hosting the Global Community Engagement and Resilience Fund GCERF in Geneva. The fund, resulting from the Global Counter Terrorism Forum, makes financing available to create opportunities for young people in order to prevent them from joining violent groups and movements.

As yet, not many Western Hemisphere countries are participating in this initiative. Therefore allow me to take this opportunity and encourage you to join.

Thank you for your attention.
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